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We have finished the first semester of working with the new Developmental Mathematics Sequence!

It is our aim to learn from our collective experiences. Assessment of the impact on the success of our students is on-going.
I want to share with you the preliminary findings from the following data collection tools:

1. The Student Pre-Surveys

2. The preliminary Portfolio Assessment Data, (some portfolios still need to be submitted)

3. The Data Collection Problem Sets.

I will share the findings from the mid-semester survey after the start of the semester.

            The fourth attachment labeled “Portfolio Planning Tool/Activity Log” has been created as a direct result of our observations made while using the assessment rubric for the Portfolios. This guide replaces the suggested outlines used last fall. It is recommended that we strive to complete at least 2 elements listed for each strand in the objectives. You will notice in the Portfolio Assessment the lower incidents of Math Learning Group worksheets. More of these need to be made available and more of them need to be used. Anecdotal feedback from faculty that used examples of Math Models; Problem Solving and/or Math Language worksheets was very positive. The Student Pre-Survey results seem to also indicate a need for a stronger emphasis in this area.

            PLEASE use the website, http://www.facultycentral.com/SIGhomeshellc.cfm?xsite=bhccdevmath ! All of last semester’s e-Newsletters are there and the Portfolio area will reflect the organizational changes suggested on the Portfolio Planning Tool/Activity Log. Some worksheets are being revised based on faculty feedback. For example, there will be a shortened version of the Syllabus Scavenger Hunt available soon at the website. All revised worksheets will have an (r) next to the name. 

            Thanks to those of you that were able to get your students to the Math Lab to do the Data Collection Problem Sets. This content data collection is important for establishing a basis for comparison with future semesters. I am presenting just the synopsis of the results. Specific data for your students can be retrieved if desired. I’ll need student names and/or the date the questions were done. 

            Lastly, I would like YOUR thoughts regarding the information presented at this time. We all need to participate in the analysis of what all this data means. Any adjustments to the suggested implementation of the new Developmental Mathematics Sequence will take place after the inclusion of spring semester data analysis.

            Important:                   First Week Requirements:
            Administer the pre-test
         Administer the Student Pre-Survey: Deliver to the Dean’s Office, C312, by February 2, 2009! 

                                                      (Please make copies if you want them for your own use)

            Optional: Administer a Student Information Sheet for your own use
 
